
SUN CITY TEXAS PICKLEBALL ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 13, 2016 AT 9AM 

COWAN CREEK PAVILION  

Call to Order - a quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by the President, Nancy 

Grafton. 

Welcome Remarks - Nancy Grafton welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for 

attending. She informed everyone that our Vice President, Don Hayes, had moved to Tennessee. 

The Board approved Barb Patterson as his replacement until the end of the year.  

Minutes from March, 2015 board meeting - the minutes from the March 9, 2016 board meeting 

were approved. 

Officer Reports: 

Vice President, Barb Patterson - we currently have 478 members. We have 119 new 

members since the beginning of the year. 

Treasurer, Gary Pinkston - Nancy Grafton gave this report in Gary’s absence. Total assets 

are $11,935.15. Income for the month is $174 and expenditures amounted to $467.   A copy of 

the Treasurer’s report is available upon request. 

Secretary, VA Miller - there was one accident reported on July 9, 2016 at 8:10 a.m. The 

player fell running towards a ball and hit his forehead, knee and side.  A follow up call revealed 

that he had broken a couple of ribs.  

Player Development, Peg O’Toole - 11 people attended the last “Introduction to 

Pickleball” class. Three of those joined the club.  

Fall Leagues – Peg announced that she would be sending out information for the leagues 

sometime in August. 

President, Nancy Grafton – reported that a permanent canopy was approved for 

installation in the area between courts 4 and 5.  No date was announced. 

Standing Committee Reports 

Maintenance, Clark Grafton - damage during the recent rainstorm resulted in ties on 8 

windscreens being torn loose from the fencing, broken tree limbs, mud and debris on the courts 

and the temporary canopy over the bleachers was destroyed. When he arrived at the courts the 

next morning, 10 people were there working to restore the area. He was very grateful and 

thanked everyone for their willingness to help. 



Simon, Lee Miller - in Lee’s absence, Clark Grafton reported that Simon is used an 

average of four times/week by members.  Simon was also used during the mentoring classes and 

they will be resumed in the Fall. 

New Business -  

Volunteer of the Month - Paul Straube was recognized as the volunteer of the month. He 

was presented with a plaque and had his picture taken with Barb Patterson. 

 

Nominating Committee - Nancy reported that we will have several positions open on the 

Board for 2017 including: President, Vice President, Secretary and Communications. We are 

accepting individuals to serve on the nominating committee.   She asked if anyone were 

interested in being on the nominating committee, or serving on the board to see here after the 

meeting, or to send her an email. 

Changes to Bylaws - The board is recommending that the bylaws be amended to allow: 

• Electronic voting (which was not available when the Bylaws were written).  

• The name Pickleball Association of Sun City Texas be changed to Sun City Texas 

Pickleball Club.  

• Any expenditure in excess of $2500 be authorized by a majority of the members 

that vote.  

 

Membership was advised that the proposed bylaws were posted to the website and they were 

invited to submit their comments.  Further discussion on the proposed changes to the bylaws will 

be discussed at the August Board meeting. 

 

Rules & Regulations – the Board is currently reviewing the existing Rules & Regulations to 

determine if changes may be required based on the court rotation system that was introduced in 

April, 2016. 

 

Emergency Medical ID tags - Nancy distributed a sample emergency medical id tag for our 

members’ pickleball bags.  Inside the tag is a place for medical emergency information that 

would be readily available should this occur.  Cost for 500 tags and loops is approximately $120.  

After a discussion of how these tags would be distributed and if there would be a charge to 

members, Kim Stout moved that the club buy 500 of these name tags and Barb Patterson 

seconded the motion. Fred Kandel made a motion that the medical emergency tags be given to 

members for free and Joe O’Toole seconded the motion.    

Ball Orders - Nancy will be ordering the “NOW” ball from Pickleball Central. Members can 

email and pay her if they would like to be included in the order. They are less expensive when 

purchased in bulk and shipping will be free.  Membership will be notified and respond by email. 

Open Forum:  



Bill Treadway was given the floor and he informed the membership that he was not going 

to let the recent attempt by the CA Board to borrow two tennis courts until our new courts are 

built drop.  He asked those present to let him know if they are willing to be involved.  The 

Pickleball Board voted last month to not be involved in any individual action initiated by a 

member as a result of the CA Board’s decision announced on May 26, 2016.  

David Laird was given the floor soliciting suggestions on how to get more people to play 

in the leagues, especially advanced players. Much discussion ensued. One suggestion was to 

have fewer leagues. Peg asked for people with suggestions to meet with her and then she would 

bring the suggestions to the Board for further discussion and action.  

No further new business was introduced, so the meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 



 

  



 

  



 


